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“As the immediate relief efforts are underway and ongoing in Haiti, it is my
understanding that the Governor has instructed New York State to work with our



federal officials and local officials on the ground to identify resource needs. Even as
our resources are mobilized as quickly as possible, it will take hours -- and in many
cases days -- to get all of our first-responders and resources on the ground in a safe
and orderly manner. It is my understanding that the roads in Haiti are impassable,
the seaports are severely damaged, information that comes in is sporadic, and
aftershocks continue. My thoughts and prayers continue to be with the Haitian
community overseas and here in Rockland County during this difficult time. The
losses that have been suffered in Haiti are devastating and | am deeply saddened by
the aftermath.”

“At this time, several nonprofit organization are accepting monetary donations for
relief efforts. Some of these organizations and information on how to donate can be
found below. | want to thank the many New Yorkers, especially those here in my
district in the Town of Ramapo, Village of Spring Valley and the students at SUNY
Rockland, who have already contributed to this effort. In the days ahead, my office
will continue to work with those individuals and organizations who want to assist in
this effort. | encourage anyone who could donate to the humanitarian relief efforts to
do so at this time.”

“Thank you.”

The American Red Cross of Greater New York (Rockland County chapter)

To donate by text: “HAITI” to “90999"” and a donation of $10.00 will be given
automatically to the Red Cross to help with relief efforts, charged to your cell phone
bill.

The Journal News and The Times Herald Record have compiled lists of local Hudson
Valley resources providing immediate assistance.

Find more ways to help through The Center for International Disaster Information.

Temporary Protected Status (TPS) for Haitian nationals extended

Homeland Security Announces Humanitarian Policy for Certain Haitian Orphans

Also, The State Department also has a website for updated information.

The State Department has set up a toll-free number for information about loved
ones in Haiti. The toll-free number is 1-888-407-4747, and there may be a wait or
delay due to heavy call volume.



http://www.nyredcross.org/
http://www.lohud.com/article/20100114/NEWS01/301140007/Haiti%20earthquake%20relief%20efforts+:%20How%20you%20can%20help
http://www.recordonline.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20100120/NEWS/100119649/-1/NEWS
http://www.cidi.org/
http://www.uscis.gov/portal/site/uscis/menuitem.eb1d4c2a3e5b9ac89243c6a7543f6d1a/?vgnextoid=9cf75869c9326210VgnVCM100000082ca60aRCRD&vgnextchannel=9cf75869c9326210VgnVCM100000082ca60aRCRD
http://www.dhs.gov/ynews/releases/pr_1263861907258.shtm
http://www.state.gov/
http://www.state.gov/

Also, New York State is in the process of creating an online registry to gather the
names of New Yorkers in Haiti during the time of the earthquake. The registry is on
the Governor's website. The hotline is 1-888-769-7243. It's staffed from 9am to
9pm weekdays and 9am to 5pm on weekends.



http://www.state.ny.us/governor/

